## 2010-11 LCLCE Officers Sworn In at Annual Meeting

Brian J. Engeron was sworn in as the 2010-11 president of the Louisiana Center for Law and Civic Education (LCLCE). Louisiana Supreme Court Justice Jeffrey P. Victory administered the oath of office to Engeron and the other officers at the LCLCE reception in conjunction with the Louisiana State Bar Association's Annual Meeting in Florida.

Also sworn in were John A. Hernandez III, vice president; Mark A. Cunningham, treasurer; Loretta Larsen, secretary; and Hon. C. Wendell Manning, immediate past president.

During the reception, Engeron presented a plaque to Judge Manning, recognizing him for his untiring efforts, leadership and commitment to the organization during his 2008-10 tenure as president.



Louisiana Center for Law and Civic Education President Brian J. Engeron, right, presented a plaque to Hon. C. Wendell Manning, recognizing him for his untiring efforts, leadership and commitment during his 2008-10 tenure as LCLCE president. Photo by Matthew Hinton Photography.



The 2010-11 officers of the Louisiana Center for Law and Civic Education (LCLCE) were installed in June. LCLCE officers and board members are, from left, board member Hon. Randall L. Bethancourt; board member Val P. Exnicios; Secretary Loretta Larsen; Immediate Past President Hon. C. Wendell Manning; President Brian J. Engeron; Vice President John A. Hernandez III; and 2009-10 LCLCE board member Brad J. Gegenheimer. Photo by Matthew Hinton Photography.

## Mandeville High Student Receives 2010 Civics in Action Award

Mandeville High School student Samuel Curtis Ingalls is the recipient of the Louisiana Center for Law and Civic Education's (LCLCE) 2010 Civics in Action Award.

Ingalls, a transfer student from Chicago, began school at Mandeville High in St. Tammany Parish this past year. He has a grade point average of 4.7 and was elected president of his sophomore class. He is a member of Hi-Y, the football team, the jazz band, the wrestling team, the Student Council and the Life on Purpose Club. As a

member of Hi-Y, Ingalls was elected to the position of Speaker of the House of the Louisiana Youth Legislators Board and won the Monice Oliphant Award for Best Legislator and Delegate at the 2010 Louisiana Legislature Conference. He was selected to be the Hugh O'Brian Youth Leadership (HOBY) ambassador from Mandeville High School and was chosen to be a representative from Louisiana at the YMCA Conference for National Affairs.

This summer, he is serving as a page in the United States Senate Page Program, nominated by Sen. David Vitter.

The Civics in Action award is presented annually to a Louisiana middle or high school student committed to making a difference through the use of government or his/her school environment.

Meeting Awards